
Sylvester, Kathy M - DNR

From: Sylvester, Kathy M - DNR

Sent: Wednesday, April 29, 2015 9:18 AM
To: Ken Ebbott (kebbott@fehr-graham.com)
Cc: McKnight, Kevin - DNR

Subject: Imogenes report

Hi Ken, just read the report this morning, these are my comments, feel free to call me to discuss.

• Page 11, the last sentence of paragraph 4 is not finished? Can you tell me what it was supposed to
say?

• Page 13, first sentence: I think that refers to Table A.l.l.
• Figures - Need for the offsite wells to be located with the proper scale. Would rather see a larger

sheet (11x17) so all site details can be represented more accurately.
• Page 14, 5.1 - It says that the full-scale will proceed similar to the pilot, but the info prior (and

subsequently) says a slower, less pressure, increased concentrations etc. was going to be
implemented. Please clarify/modify.

• Page 15, first paragraph - Since it has been almost a year since the last groundwater sampling, I
strongly recommend that all the monitoring wells be sampled prior to the full injection. Then followed
by the proposed 4 rounds of semi-annual sampling, (adjust Section 6 schedule also)

• Table A...I think this is supposed to be one of those expanded DERF tables that is usually on an
11x17?? Or maybe it just looks cut off because there is no side border line. ??

Please submit a letter request for modification of the Injection Permit to Kevin McKnight. Include all details of
changes in concentrations, chemicals, health/safety issues, etc. He will then make a decision whether a new
injection permit (and fee) is needed or use an addendum to the current permit.

Send me a brief letter that addresses these issues and include the updated schedule/cost table from Section 6,
and the signed Change order request.

Thanks Ken!

We are committed to service excellence.

Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.Rov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did.

Kathy Sylvester
Hydrogeologist, Remediation & Redevelopment Program
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

625 East County Road Y, Suite 700, Oshkosh Wl 54901
Phone: (920) 424-0399
Fax: (920) 424-4404
kathy.sylvester@wisconsin.gov

NOTE: My regular work hours are Man - Thurs 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
The Oshkosh Service Center is open to the public from 9:00 a.m. to 4 p.m.

dnr.wi.eov


